
Hi, I am Richard Barker, and I am running for the office of President of NWNW Coalition. First, I would like to thank all the Board Members and Staff who have provided guidance, knowledge, and support over the past year. I was not a seasoned President when I started last year and had attended few NWNW meetings as I was not the appointed board member. I started attending as the Linnton Board Representative just a couple of months before the last election, so I had limited experience. I look forward to improving the facilitation of our meetings with my appointment of a Parliamentarian. 
In this past year we have welcomed JoAnn Hardesty as the new Commissioner in charge of the Office of Community and Civic Life (OCCL) and the Neighborhood Association programs. As the chair, I supported NWNW’s lobbying efforts along with other Coalitions and Associations and avoided a budget cut last year, and we succeeded in increasing our grant monies for our member Associations. We have worked with and through the restructuring of the OCCL, met with the new leadership, and have succeeded in building a strong relationship with the new OCCL team.
We successfully continued and expanded our efforts around DEI. This is a fundamental program that we should embrace by any organization, especially one that works with the public in any factor. The members of our various Neighborhood Associations come from diverse backgrounds and should not only be included but also embraced. I believe people should feel that they are welcome and heard. The board supported development of new programs and trainings to meet the needs of our member associations and has increased our joint efforts with external non-profits and community-based organizations. We happily welcomed Southwest Hills Residential League to the NWNW Coalition expanding our areas of resources, experience, and influence.
We hired an external consulting firm to assist with our Strategic Planning and in Developing a Succession Plan to proactively address Mark’s retirement in the next several months. These are critical areas which I will focus on addressing prior to hiring a new Executive Director in the first quarter of 2022.
This past year has been one of challenges and changes, and has tested our resolve, commitment, and cooperativeness. It has been a year of learning on my part. I have made mistakes along the way but have worked diligently to address and resolve them. This year has presented us with issues that we have not had to handle in the past and we have met them head on. 
We met serious challenges to our HR Policies, our Code of Conduct, and directed misinformation press campaigns regarding our staff, me, and the NWNW Coalition as a whole. For the first time, we are dealing with a legally formal complaint from all of our Staff toward a Board Member. We have had to investigate this complaint not only internally but in the public press as well. I have taken a clear and unwavering position to support and protect our Staff from internal and external harassment. 
Due to these challenges, I have found it necessary to consult with and hire external HR specialists and legal advisors to ensure unbiased and thorough handling of the issues. Another first is we must deal with a great quantity of misinformation and false statements with our local newspaper. I support the actions we have taken to date and will work with our legal advisors and other parties to bring this to resolution.
I am an honest candidate for the work ahead, as I can provide continuity of projects already underway and those that are upcoming. I have worked hard to facilitate our meetings with fairness and equality. I have enjoyed working and collaborating with everyone and I look forward to continuing our work. Together we have demonstrated our ability to adapt and accomplish important things, even during a pandemic!
Thank you for your time and consideration.

